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TO: Ms. Angela Calvillo 

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Ben Rosenfield 

DATE: June 12, 2018 

SUBJECT: File Number 180614: Amendment to the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) 

between the City and County of San Francisco and the International Federation of 

Professional and Technical Engineers, Local 21. 

Dear Ms. Calvillo, 

In accordance with Ordinance 92-94, I submit a cost analysis of an amendment to the MOU between the 

City and County of San Francisco and the International Federation of Professional and Technical 

Engineers, Local 21. The MOU being amended is for the period July 1, 2014 through June 30, 2019. 

The amendment makes administrative changes to "Union Security" rules, including authorizations for 

payroll deductions, fair share and agency fee agreements, and union financial reporting. There is no clear 

cost increase or decrease to the City directly attributable to these amendments. 

If you have additional questions or concerns, please contact me at 554-7500 or Carol Lu of my staff at 

554-7647. 

Sincerely, 

BnRosenfield 

Controller 

cc: Carol Isen, ERD 

Harvey Rose, Budget Analyst 
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